TOWN OF BALDWIN

2024 ANNUAL MEETING

CHAIRMAN REPORT

Welcome everyone to the 151st Annual Meeting of the Town of Baldwin. One of the Big Events that took place in 2023 was our 150th town celebration, approximately 160 to 175 people attended the celebration. There was a huge cooperation of residents and former residents providing history of our town. Special thanks goes to our committee, Heather Zinda, Tammie Curtis, Barb Zimmerman, and Don Johnson, coordinating the event and planning the delicious lunch. Thank You to all that had a part in this!

Roadwork: We did accomplish a lot this year and were able to complete all Projects! We did have to borrow money from our contingency fund to complete these projects. We toyed with the idea of borrowing money at the end of the year, but we were able to pay for everything. Jim really gets nervous at the end of the year! Be thankful we have such a dedicated person working for our town!!

2023 road projects

 60^{th} Ave between 270th and Cty Rd B – milled and paved plus shoulders. A 50-50 project with Fau Galle

34 mile of 110th Ave – Between US 63 and 220th Street, road was widened and 2 inches of limerock added, milled and paved.

250th between US Hwy 12 and 80th Ave was AMZ'd, Seal Coated, and Fog Sealed.

Other roads were AMZ'd in spots. Joe patched a lot of roads by hand and grader patched some areas with a lot of spring breakups! One new culvert was installed on 110th between 250th and 260th St.

2024 Road Projects

- 1. 110th Ave between 250th and 260th Ave will be milled and paved.
- 2. Two miles are budgeted to be seal coated-roads to be determined in the spring.
- 3. AMZ where needed. Two culverts to be replaced- 107th Ave to 90th. Culverts will be for roads to be paved in 2025.

I would like to thank Town employees: Joe, Roxanne, and Brian. Thank you to Tracy Helgeson for filling in for Brian. Thank you to Sandy Olson and all election workers. Thank you to our Planning Commission Members: Joe Kusilek- Chair, Dave Mentink- Sec, Dave Niccum, Heather Zinda and Mike Curtis.

Thank you to Don, Joe, Jim, and Tammie Curtis for their dedication to the Town of Baldwin.

Submitted by,

Doug Veenendall, Town Chairman